Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee
Meeting 5th December 2017

There were 16 members of the committee and NIA staff present and 3 apologies.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted after minor changes to attendance and apologies.  The Chairman reminded members to send apologies before the meeting if unable to attend.
2. Matters arising.  A brief discussion took place on drones following advice from the CAA.  It was suggested that airport considered the situation with their operational colleagues.
3. A discussion about the Great Exhibition of the North 2018, highlighted Airport involvement, in partnership with Visit Britain and the Newcastle Gateshead Initiative.  Heathrow expansion was discussed and the need to respond quickly to the CAA Noise Impact survey.  The draft website page revision was circulated and welcomed by members.
4. The Head of Terminal Operations gave a presentation on work carried out by the company on customer feedback and how this airport compares with other UK and a number of international airports in terms of operations and customer satisfaction.  After questions the Chairman thanked him for an excellent and most useful presentation.
5. The Airport Report included information on the growth in passenger numbers, up 11% on 2016, and over 5 million for the first time since 2008. The Master Plan should be available for consideration early in 2018 and a briefing on the plan and consultation arrangements will be given to the Committee.  Housing development proposals in Newcastle and Northumberland that might affect airport operations are under continuous scrutiny and the company gives appropriate advice designed to avoid future noise issues.  An upsurge of complaints about noise levels by residents of Heddon-on-the-Wall is the subject of ongoing discussions and whilst these complaints have diminished, ways to help reduce the problem are being identified.
6. AOB. The Airport Report format is being revised and extended ahead of the next meeting and hard copies will continue to be sent to those who request them.  Members should report back to the organisations they represent on all non-confidential subjects.  An update of names and email addresses will be issued to facilitate the circulation of the UK Consultative Committee’s weekly Newsletter.
7. The next Meeting will be held in the Boardroom at 10.00am on Tuesday 6th March 2018.
